From the desk of

MRS. DON SWANSON
KTFC — FM 103.3
SIOUX CITY, IOWA

August 10, 1966

Lear lr. Dabelstein:

Thank you so very much for your good letter
of August 4. It was very good to hear from
you.

Yes, your letter reporting the items and
announcements on XTFC are correct.

Y'e hear from Omaha occasionally. On friday
night when we were broadcasting from Arnold
Park, Iowa (remote) we hadé a telephone call
from Umaha saysng that the program was coming
in very well.

The Omaha Gospel Tabernacle have a program

on KTFC and I believe that a good number in
the church there here KTFC.

If you are ever in Sioux City, we invite you
to visit the facilities here. Ve began broad-
casting on liovember 11, 1965. ie are building
additional studios and thus the engineer is
more than busy these days and that is the reason
for my answering your letter rather than him.
You might be interested to know that we have
heard from a gentleman in Duluth who says he
hears us regularly - he has a terrific set and
antenna though. Ve also heard the other day
ffom Broomfield, Colorado (a suburb of Denver).

Thanks again for your letter!

KTFC



